
 

 

Lincolnshire Police Priority Setting Meetings 

2023 Quarter 1 Update  

South Kesteven Neighbourhood Policing Area 

Neighbourhood Policing Teams (NPT) Q1 Priorities (Jan-Mar): 

 

Grantham Neighbourhood Policing Area 

Priority 1: Speeding 

This was raised on several of the Feedback Forms including: Barrowby, Colsterworth, Great 

Gonerby, Dry Dodington and Corby Glen. 

Across the quarter there were multiple Speed Checks completed by the Neighbourhood Policing 

Team, roads Policing Unit and the Special Constabulary.  

7 Patrols were completed across the neighbourhood policing areas, specifically targeting those 

areas which raised priorities in their feedback.  

13 Warnings were given.  

3 Traffic Offenses.  

1 Summons.  

 

Priority 2a: Anti-Social Behaviour  

Again, this was a priority chosen due to increased reporting, as well as feedback from Parish and 

Town Councils using the form.  

ASB was Highlighted as a priority in these areas: Harrowby Estate, Riverside Flats, Barrowby Village 

Green and High Street.  

 Over last year North and South Kesteven have supported the Parishes Policing Priority Setting Meeting 

Feedback Form. Giving Town and Parish Councils across NSK the opportunity to input into the 

Neighbourhood Policing Teams Priority Setting Meetings. These Meetings are held quarterly, where 

the Force, and Partners including The Office of Police and Crime Commissioner and Council 

representatives discuss the ongoing issues in line with crime stats from the local area and determine the 

priorities to focus resources. These Priorities then inform engagement in the local areas. 

 

 

In the launch of the PSM Feedback Form, there are only a few priorities for each Neighbourhood 

Policing Area so not every concern sent in by Parishes will become a priority, but they will play a large 

part in the decision making for each Area. 

 

We want to thank those Parish and Town Councils who have been returning the Feedback Forms and 

show the Community that we are listening to your concerns, and we are taking action, where possible. 

We encourage all Parish/ Town Councils to fill out and return the form, so we can hear the voices of the 

Community. 



 

 

Regular Patrols were completed over the course of the quarter. There were no issues or concerns 

to raise at Barrowby or the Harrowby Estate.  

There are still issues which remain in the town centre. The NPT are working in conjunction with 

South Kesteven District Council, to target specific areas. 

 

Priority 2b: Vehicle Anti-Social Behaviour  

Specific areas of Vehicle ASB were raised for Twyford Woods, Alma Park and multiple Public Car 

Parks across the NPT Areas.  

Multiple Patrols were conducted, appropriate action was taken at the time of Patrols. There have 

since been no current concerns raised, and no recent reports of Vehicle ASB.  

 

Grantham NPT Engagements: 

Over the last quarter the Grantham NPT have completed multiple Engagements in the Community.  

• International Nurses engagement 

• Riverside joint agency residents meeting  

• Jubilee Life church engagement 

• Burton coggles community engagement 

• School online safety presentation 

• Cliffdale primary school visit 

• Springwell School engagement 

• Spitalgate House Engagement 

• Edenham Primary – 2 x engagements. 

• Stoke Rochford Hall – ongoing engagement with staff and residents. 
 

New Priorities for Quarter 2 2023: 

1) Begging  
2) Youth Anti-Social Behaviour – Grantham Town  

 

 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

 

Stamford Bourne and Deepings Neighbourhood Policing Area 

Priority 1: Seasonal offences of purse thefts, recent increase in high value shop thefts and 

increase in begging 

This priority was chosen due to the increased in reporting of these offense. Mainly in the Stamford 

Area.  

Foot Patrols were completed by the NPT as well as partnership working with, South Kesteven 

District Council Housing Team, Royal British Legion and SSAFA (Soldiers', Sailors', and Airmen's 

Families Association) to support the multiagency approach to helping the Homeless people.  

The NPT also did multiple engagements with the public, including the use of the Forces 

Engagement Cards as well as working with Shops and CCTV.  

The positive action by the NPT and other agencies, along with a media post in the Stamford 

Mercury has lead to a reduction in offending.  



 

 

Priority 2: Anti-Social Behaviour  

Woody Heights was specifically mentioned as an area of high ASB. Multiple High vis patrols were 

completed by NPT conducted-often. There were often no persons present or a small gathering of 

young people on their mobile phones. No offences have come to light on engagement.  

The increased Patrols may have been a factor in the reduction of ASB. This area along with other 

will be continued to be monitored as we enter the summer months.  

 

Speeding  

Although speeding wasn’t chosen as a priority for Q1 it was raised by multiple Parish/ Town 

Councils.  

Speed checks were completed by the Roads Policing Unit (RPU)  throughout the previous quarter 

with outcomes.  

• Little Casterton Road, Stamford 08/02/23  

• Cherry Holt Road, Bourne 08/02/23  

• A6121 Stamford fitness 16/01/23  

• A15 Morton 09/01/23  

There were 6 offenses for excess speed as well a 1 vehicle which had no MOT.  

The RPU also conducted checks around Bourne during the times where students are leaving school 

to attend McDonalds.  

 

Stamford Bourne and Deepings NPT Engagements: 

Over the last quarter the Stamford Bourne and Deepings NPT have completed multiple 

Engagements in the Community.  

• Mini Police   

• School Patrols (Langtoft) 

• Parish Council meeting Aslackby 

• Joint visits with SKDC Neighbourhood teams Carlby/Aslackby 

• Stamford Markets  

• Deepings Youth Club 

• Meadow Close Bourne 

• Bourne Tesco’s  

• Local Coffee Mornings 
 

 

New Priorities for Quarter 2 2023: 

1) ASB Aslackby  
There is only one priority this Quarter for Stamford Bourne and Deepings due to the increase in 

reporting of ASB and other offenses at Aslackby. These incidents are relating to drugs, noise, door 

knocking, begging, threats, theft, vehicle nuisance.  
 

Thank you, 

Maisie McMahon Safer Together Coordinator North and South Kesteven, OPCC 

And 

The South Kesteven Neighbourhood Policing Teams  


